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d) To examine whether there is any relationship between discrepancies in 
branch and balances in POL’s suspense account, a claim previously raised 
by Second Sight. 

5. You should note that all of these areas have previously been explored by Post 
Office’s own team and advisors, including independent legal advisors – Mr 
Parker’s additional enquiries are intended to put beyond doubt the issues raised. 

6. These enquiries, particularly around the further detailed analysis of transaction 
logs, may take a few months to conclude. Mr Parker expects to complete his 
enquiries by May, and we recommend you meet Mr Parker to discuss these 
matters at that point, for example in your next regular catch up with him (currently 
scheduled for late June). 

7. As Mr Parker noted at your last meeting, this matter has received significantly 
less attention in recent months, as POL have been completing the final mediations 
and the Criminal Cases Review Commission (CCRC) consider cases. The 
campaign group Justice for Subpostmasters Alliance (JFSA) have been reported 
in the press as having secured funding to bring a group action (civil claim) against 
POL, but to date no letter has been received by POL on this matter. Mr Parker 
notes that the JFSA declined to meet with him as part of his review. 

8. We recommend therefore that while Mr Parker’s review concludes and the CCRC 
investigations are ongoing, there is no need for a further meeting on this subject 
or a reply to Mr Parker’s letter, unless you wish to send a short note thanking him 
for the update and proposing to discuss in May/June. 

9. We suggest the Secretary of State should see Mr Parker’s letter and this advice. 

Annex: Letter from Tim Parker 
Copied to: Ministers’ offices, SpAds, Perm Sec, Mark Russell, Justin Manson, 
Patrick Kilgarriff, ShEx POL team 
Advice received from: 

Finance SpAds Press Legal Analysts 
No In parallel No No No 

 




